

June 5, 2024

Dear Pastor,

I know we are always super busy, so I'll be brief. I wanted to write to let you know how excited we are about the work the Youngs are doing in Spain.

Bro. Young really has a vision for the ministry there in that wonderful and historic land. When we traveled there in February, we were able to see the potential. We walked the streets where modern buildings meet ancient buildings, castles, and catacombs... many well over 2,000 years old.

The uniqueness of this area is highlighted by the influx of South Americans and others. People from around the Spanish speaking world are converging in this area... and many of them are open to the Gospel. I get weekly reports that include visitors from other countries. Believers have their faith in common, no matter where they are from. The two major religious groups there are Catholics and Muslims. However, many are frustrated by these man-centered, worksbased religions. There is a great opportunity to show the love of Christ, and the truth of salvation by grace through faith, to these spiritually hungry people.

Please... when you are contacted about a meeting... take the call, and try to have Bro. Young in. Consider prayerfully and financially investing in what God is doing there in Spain (and the surrounding regions). Please also pray for more laborers, as there is a great open door right now, and we need more people to step through it by faith.

Sincerely,

David Grice

Pastor